
Letter of Condolence
written by Rev. Kim Young-Ju, General Secretary of the NCCK

January 23rd, 2012

Dear Rev. Oh Kyung Woo, General Secretary,
The Korean Christian Federation

The National Council of Churches in Korea express its sincere condolences on the 
death of Rev. Kang Young-Sup, Chairperson of the Central Committee of the 
Korean Christian Federation, and send our deepest consolation to his bereaved 
family and the members of the KCF.
The NCCK expresses its deepest gratitude on his devotion and sincere 
commitment for peace and reunification on the Korean peninsula through various 
exchanges and cooperation of christians between North and South Korea. 
Remembering of his desire, the NCCK will do our best in our journey toward 
peace and reunification on the Korean peninsula as the great task of our nation 
through continuous cooperation in solidarity of the KCF.
We pray that God's consolation be with his bereaved family and member of the 
Korean Christian Federation who are in the midst of grieving and suffering.

Rev. Kim Young-Ju,
General Secretary,
The National Council of Churches in Korea


